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- As a preventive and better management tool, we have introduced a smart card to all
departing migrant workers with multiple functions.

- We are also conducting pre-departure orientation and skills enhancement programmes
for the migrant workers.

- We have also established a specialized Migrants Welfare Bank.

All these efforts are to protect and empower the migrants.

Such being the larger scenario, as a key country of origin in global migrant workers’ flow, and
also the current Chair of the Colombo Process, let us flag certain issues that deserve attention:

First, overall protection of migrant workers within global migration governance. It is critical as
more and more of women are joining the global migration flow. We believe, ‘migrant
protection’ can best be secured as a ‘functioning compact’ between the sending states and the
receiving states. It is important to value the multi-layered impacts of migration in both sending
and receiving countries. Within such a ‘compact’, the measures taken by the origin countries
need to be matched by deeper understanding of the operational aspects, appreciation of the
migrants’ role and urgency in addressing the issues by the stakeholders in the receiving states.

Second, within a ‘compact’, the measures taken by the origin countries should match with a
deeper understanding of the ope



Fifth, bulk of migration moves through private channels or networks. So, there is just no option
but to make the private actors responsible — both at origin and destination ends. In Bangladesh,
to improve the functioning, ensure accountability of the private sector, we have developed a
code of conduct. To balance the market, we have also embarked on Government to
Government arrangements for labour migration. In an effort towards responsible migration,
Bangladesh Cabinet has recently amended the Migration and Overseas Employment Welfare
Act. Obviously, these have not proved easy for the Government. We would surely need to learn
how we can engage private sector most optimally yet responsibly. For instance, can we have a
global — yet regionally accented — code of conduct for private sector actors in both sending and
receiving sides?

Sixth, our recent experience attests the need for protection of migrant workers caught in crisis
and emergencies. We could battle out the 2011 Libyan experience, with support from IOM. We
then realized that provisions should be kept for rescuing migrant workers caught in crises and
emergencies. IOM has come forward with a useful framework. We would need to reflect on
how we can build on that, at a global scale.

Seventh, if migration is to be made beneficial for us all, attention also needs to be paid on scale
and quality of skills, particularly of migrant workers. This should entail partnership between
origin and destination states, in imparting skills — over a short as well as long term period.
Perhaps, the innovative manner we all are addressing the issues in remittances, a similar
approach in skills frontier would be needed. This is particularly important as we focus more
and more on creating paths for short-term, circular migration.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.



